
North Florida German Shorthaired Pointer Club 

Annual Meeting June 25, 2011 

Orlando Fairgrounds, Orlando, Florida 

 

Members in Attendance: 

Becky Jacobs, Barbara Boka, Cheryl Applebaum, Peg & Gary Sebert, Monny & Jack Gasche, Harryette 

Roth,  Angela Williams, Dorothy Thompson, Dave & Carrie Jorgenson, Gail Larsen, Rick Koenig, Sue 

Harrison. These members met the requirement of a quorum at the meeting.  Please note that Monny & 

Jack Gasche are not paid members and do not appear on the membership list.   

 

Meeting called to order by President, Becky Jacobs at 10:00am 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

Dorothy Thompson, Treasurer stated that the balance for the fiscal year ending May 31, 2011 is 

$6202.01.  The Club had income of $1434.99 and a net loss of $214.80, the income for the year, was 

1434.99 .   

The Club included a loss of $1234.00 from our National Specialty show in 2010 
and is reflected in last year’s annual report..  The GSPCA voted not to award the 
NFGSP Club its profit of approximately $2,000.  Much discussion was had with the 
parent club to no avail. 
Secretary, Barbara Boka had no new members to be read.  She stated that an email was sent from 

southeast Director, Beth Richie inviting the NFGSPC to host the Meet The Breeds at the Eukanuba Shows 

in December in Orlando.  This request was discussed avidly by club members and the following motion 

was made:  The NFGSPC membership voted not to participate nor host the 2011 Euknauba Meet the 

Breeds requested by the GSPCA. 

 

Unfinished Business:  None 

 

New Business & Upcoming Club Events: 

• Cheryl & Pearce to chair Hunt Test  first weekend in October 2011 -  and March 2012 Hunt Test, 

both at Marsakytown 

• Gail & Rick to chair Walking Field Trial third week in January 2012 – Marsakytown 

• Dave & Carrie Jorgenson to chair Feb 2012 FT at Withlacoochee Forest 

• Paul Jensen volunteered to Chair Specialty Show at Brooksville in January 2012.  Sue Harrison 

will follow up and see if this can be done with AKC & use judges at Brooksville. 

• Barbara Boka suggested that we ask our webmaster Mary Lyn Jensen to archive the old minutes 

on the website and clarify where they can be located. 

• Sue Harrison will draft a motion to be sent to the GSPCA requesting balloting information with 

regard to the passage of the BY LAW Amendments of GSPCA.  Once drafted, I will send request 

to our Southeast Director on behalf of the NFGSP Club to give information and numbers of 

ballots. 

• Becky Jacobsen is planning a fun day for members and friends in August at Marsakytown in 

conjunction with a work day.  At lunch, there will be a NFGSP Club meeting. 

• A motion was made to give the NFGSP Club $200 for the DOCOF event to be held at the Orlando 

Fairgrounds over Labor Day weekend.   Motion made by Cheryl Applebaum and second by 

Angela Williams.   Approved.   A NGGSP Club will be held there on Saturday Sept. 6th after the 

DOCOF Seminar. 



 

Len Hutto asked for volunteers for work days at Marsakytown Aug. 6th and  Aug. 7th.  Rick Koenig will do 

a Facebook page to announce this request. 

 

Election of Officers: 

President: Becky Jacobsen 

Vice President: Sue Harrison 

Treasurer: Dorothy Thompson 

Secretary: Barbara Boka 

BOD:  Pearce Daley, Rick Koenig, Gary Sebert 

 

 

Annual Awards  

) Open Gun Dog of the Year 

    Hi-My's  Italiano Hit Man 

     Hiram Stanfill  

    

2)  Amateur Gun Dog of the Year 

     Ricochet's Iroquois Hunter CDX JH 

    Pearce Daly & Cheryl  Applebaum 

  

3)  Puppy/Derby Dog of the Year 

     Up N Adams Nathan Hale 

    Rick Koenig & Gail Larsen 

  

4)  Conformation Dog of the Year 

     GCH Wyndbourne Irresistible JH 

     Sue Harrison 

  

5)  Obedience Dog of the Year 

     Ch Inverness Summerwynd UD JH   

     Dorothy Thompson 

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 am. 

 

Respectively submitted 

Barbara A. Boka. 


